[image: image1.png]congregation



            Stirling Eco-Congregation Network

                     7.30pm, Wednesday 16th September 2015 
                              St Ninians Old Parish Church, Stirling
Present:

 
Margaret Warnock            ECS & Callander Kirk
Douglas Savage               Allan Church, Bannockburn
Len Gregory                    Kilmadock, Doune.
Christopher Roads           St Mary’s Aberfoyle

Jon Cape

        Stirling Methodist Church
Walter Attwood                 do.

Tom Pollock
                   St Ninians Old Parish, Stirling 

Avril Robertson                do.

Emily Harvey                    Forth Environment Link
Morag Buxel                    Stirling’s Low Carbon Future
Sarah Turner                   do.    


           Apologies: Donald Gardner, Kathrine Gardner, Bridge of Allan Parish Church 
1. The meeting was chaired by Margaret Warnock and a note taken by Tom Pollock.  
2. Margaret Warnock welcomed all attendees to the meeting and opened proceedings with a prayer.

3. Matters Arising

          There were no Matters Arising from the note of 27th May 2015. 
4. Stirling’s Low Carbon Future
          Morag explained that ‘Stirling's Low Carbon Future’ is a partnership project between Transition Stirling and Fintry Development Trust. The project has been funded for a year by the Climate                   Challenge Fund with an objective to reduce local carbon emissions by 2000 tonnes over its 12 month life. The project aims to achieve this by engaging with local communities in reducing their carbon footprint through providing wood upcycling skills and energy advice, including advice on renewable technologies. Morag discussed the wood upcycling opportunities and the potential for upskilling local groups and individuals in the art of using reclaimed wood for all manner of alternative uses. Examples included turning old fence posts into dice! Sarah explained that the majority of energy savings during the project will be achieved through the provision of energy advice. All advice is free and impartial, and provided at drop-in sessions or home visits. The intention is to establish a friendly face in the community where people can receive bespoke advice on energy matters potentially even ‘green energy’ and the capability to generate revenues for local communities. 

Forth Environment Link

Emily presented a talk on ‘Get Ready for Local Food’ a new project which is part of FEL’s ‘Grow Forth’ Network initiative. The aim of the project is to “to connect more communities and businesses across Stirlingshire with local food”. 
However, as well as wanting to help ‘up-skill’ communities with food-related skills, such as growing and cooking, the project also seeks to reduce CO2 emissions from food footprints, in particular from reducing food waste but also as stated from growing our own food and sourcing more local and regional produce.
Emily explained that there are two strands of work. One is engaging with businesses to create a network of local producers and using their collective experience to “get more local food on to more local plates”. The other strand is working with communities. FEL are tasked to work with 16 communities and so far have engaged with 12 local groups, exploring issues such as access to certain foods. One example of reducing food waste is a four week food challenge in which participants use a ‘food waste tool-kit’ supplied by FEL. Amounts of food waste are weighed at the beginning of week 1 and weighed again at the end of week 4 after a period of using the tool-kit and following advice. FEL then use the results from the challenge to calculate carbon savings.
FEL would also like to recruit Community Food Champion volunteers – someone who might be interested in gaining more skills and knowledge about food. Community Food Champions receive enhanced training and support, so in turn they can pass along these skills and knowledge to others in their community. The types of opportunities could include training in basic food hygiene, cooking with groups, growing, foraging basics, bread making, or ‘Carbon Conversations’ training. 

Margaret expressed the thanks of the local ECS Network to Emily, Morag and Sarah, although further continued discussion took place over tea, coffee and the wonderful ‘locally produced’ scones supplied by FEL!
5.
Updates from Churches
Stirling Methodists:  Jon Cape reminded the Network that the Methodist Church changed their energy supplier to Ecotricity, which only supplies green gas and electricity.  Ecotricity are pledged to use 'frack free' gas. The change of supplier complements the significant work, such as improved insulation and more efficient heating systems, undertaken by the Church in recent years leading to a very substantial reduction in their carbon footprint of 50%.
Callander Kirk: Callander Kirk further discussed the success of their ’creation corner’ in highlighting environmental issues. Their Saturday prayer group has decorated the corner with written prayers. Also written prayers have been placed in a bowl with members encouraged to take one.  
St Mary’s Aberfoyle: St Mary’s are considering how they can best develop and take forward proposals to reduce energy bills at their church. Energy is electricity only, with no gas supply. 
St Ninians Old Parish: St Ninians discussed activities at Sunday Club which include planting vegetables such as purple carrots and raising awareness of water provision and the work of agencies such as ‘Water Aid’. 
6. News from Eco Congregation

Discussion took place regarding the recent visit and activities of the ECS Baton to Stirlingshire churches. As stated in the previous note, the Baton Relay is an initiative to raise awareness of the forthcoming COP21 conference in Paris during December. It also carries a demand from ECS churches for climate justice recognising that the poorest countries producing the least pollution are often those who suffer most from the effects of pollution.
Kilmadock, Doune, organised a tour of local schools and churches by the Baton as part of an ecumenical week. Historic Scotland allowed a service at Doune Castle attended by all 3 local churches. The Baton was piped down Main Street, Doune and into Moray Park to a service conducted by the local minister. The Baton was carried from Doune to Dunblane by runners and cyclists and presented to the Cathedral..  
St Ninians Old Parish presented the Baton to its congregation during the children’s address at Sunday service on 23rd August. The Baton then accompanied the children to Sunday Club.
Callander Kirk received the Baton from St Ninians Old Parish and carried it on their 9 mile Pilgrimage Walk from Callander Kirk to Trossachs Church.

7.
Upcoming Events

· 28th November: March for Climate Action, Edinburgh, Times and locations tbc. For updates and details of the event, go to: www.stopclimatechaos.org/scottish-climate-march 

· 18-19 October: Christian Aid Hunger for Justice weekend: One Million Ways campaign - posters and letter forms, to be sent to local MPs, were handed out, highlighting the need for action on climate change

· 10th October: ‘Winter Ready’, Forth Environment Link, St Kessogs, Callander.
· 26th September:  ECS Local Networks Seminar, 11:00am – 3:30pm, Dunblane Cathedral Halls

· 23rd September: ‘Love God, Love God’s World’, Why Christians Care for Creation, 7:30pm, St Andrew’s and St George’s West, George Street, Edinburgh
8.
Next Meeting: 

      At Methodist Church, Queen Street, Stirling. Date of meeting and speaker(s) to be confirmed. Availability of Adrian Shaw to present talk?   ACTION MW/TP/JC.

Eco-Congregation Scotland is a Scottish Charity, No SC041287

